


SRCC SOUTH RIVER CITY CITIZENS
Neighbors in Service to the Community

 
October 17, 2013 

 

Lee Heckman, AICP 

City of Austin Planning and Development Review Department-Current Planning 

One Texas Center 

505 Barton Springs Road, 5
th

 Floor 

Austin, TX 78704 

 

Case #C14-2013-0081 

 

Dear Mr. Heckman, 

 

We write to let you know that the membership of SRCC heard the request for an 

upzoning for 517 E. Oltorf at our monthly meeting on October 7, 2013. The applicant, 

Apostolic Assembly of the Faith in Christ Jesus, Inc., is seeking to upzone from SF-2 to 

GR with conditional overlay to increase their impervious cover limit and allow for 

construction of a new building. Our membership voted unanimously, less one member, to 

oppose the request to change the zoning from SF-2-NP to GR (with conditional overlay), 

but to support an impervious cover variance in exchange for constructing water quality 

and runoff controls exceeding standards required by the City of Austin. 

 

As well, of real concern to the neighbors is the COA traffic analysis that reports that 

Sherwood Lane, which is classified as a local street, would require widening and could 

experience a 107% increase in traffic. 

 

SRCC members have worked tirelessly to protect Blunn Creek, which is only one block 

east of the site, from water quality degradation and erosion, as well as protect neighbors 

adjacent to the applicant from flooding.  SRCC’s support for an impervious cover 

variance is conditional on the applicant meeting the minimum City of Austin standards 

plus the following specific stormwater measures: 

 

1) For new impervious cover (i.e., the increase in impervious cover beyond existing) 

or equivalent area of impervious cover, provide 100% treatment via on-site 

infiltration; 

2) For redeveloped impervious cover or equivalent area of impervious cover, 

provide 100% water quality treatment via a vegetated rain garden prior to 

discharge from the site; and 

3) Provide stormwater controls to reduce the 2-year peak runoff rate to less than the 

peak rate for SF-2 conditions (i.e., as if the site were compliant with the 45% 

impervious cover allowable for the current zoning). 



 

We believe the applicant meets the qualifications for a variance under § 25-8-41 because 

1) their facility does not currently include a meeting hall which is a privilege enjoyed by 

other similar nearby places of worship, 2) stormwater controls provided with the variance 

would provide greater overall environmental protection than currently exists, 3) the 

planned increase in impervious cover (~2%) is minor in comparison to the existing 

impervious cover (~83%) and does not create a significant probability of harmful 

environmental consequences, and 4) development with the variance and added 

stormwater controls will result in water quality that is greater than the water quality 

achievable without the variance. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us should you have any questions. 

 

 

 

Marc Davis, President      Marty Christman, Chair 

SRCC        SRCC Committee on Environment 

 

xc:   Dora Anguiano, Planning and Development Review Department, 

      Jim Bennett, Representing Apostolic Assembly of the Faith in Christ Jesus, Inc 








